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UPCOMING CHURCH 
EVENTS 

 
 

November 4th: All Saints Sunday 

 

November 10:  Charge Conference,  

Saturday, 10 am at Atlas UMC 

 

November 24:  Heritage Christmas Boutique  

Saturday, 9am-3pm at Central UMC 

 

November 25th: Student Day, Special Offering 

 

December 1:  Old Fashioned Christmas Tea, 

Craft & Bake Sale, Sat., 9am-1pm at Atlas UMC 

 



United Methodist Messenger 

THE UPPER ST. CROIX PARISH 

715-463-2624 Parish Office (in Grantsburg) 
715-483-9494 St. Croix Falls Church 

Email:   centralumc2016@gmail.com,  
pastor.kookho@gmail.com or pastor.ranyoo@gmail.com 

Website: www.upperstcroixparish.org 
Facebook: Upper St. Croix Parish United Methodist Churches  

November 2018 

Title: It is that time again to ask God for help for our Parish and The United Methodist Church 
 
Matthew 7:8-Ask and it will be given to you; seek and you will find; knock and the door will be opened to you.  
 
Pastor Ran and I want to say "Thanks" to you. Thanks for fully supporting us and baby Caleb. We really thank 
you for your love, kindness, generosity, help and everything you do for our ministry. Thanks for your faithful 
decision to maintain our parish ministry continually with us. 
  
Even though we have only been here 2 years and 5 months, we have done and maintained many things for the 
parish and will have a fruitful ministry plan.   
 
Things we have done:  
 Maintained the Parish Youth Group Meeting. Regularly, 5-15 youth have joined our program.  
 Maintained a monthly children’s program, Children Fun Sunday at Atlas UMC & Go Fish Program at Central 

UMC.  
 Maintained the Invitation & Homecoming Sunday to focus on inviting new people to SCF UMC and still have 

a plan to apply this event parish-wide as the church evangelical event.  
 Continued to introduce ourselves to the community and have participated in local church events. 
 Maintained many other mission projects in the community and the Wisconsin Annual Conference. 
 Maintained regular visitations to church & non-church members, once per month. Also, we are covering 

several emergency pastoral visitations. Anytime, the pastors are ready to visit our church members when they 
need our help. 

 
Next year, our continuing priority is to be united among the three churches as one parish beyond financial 
obligations. For that, we will have planned 3-4 joint parish worship services, parish fundraising events for our 
next generation, parish missional work, parish bible study, parish youth retreat & mission trip and parish 
children’s ministry.  
 
Our second priority is our revival, not only spiritually, but also increasing attendance numbers. Finding our lost 
sheep at each church and inviting new people to our church will increase our attendance. We have a plan to launch 
a Homecoming & Invitation Sunday at Central UMC next year for that purpose. I am so glad to share that we 
gotten more people and some increase of regular attendance last and this year in the churches.  
 
Financially, we know we will definitely have financial problems next year too. We have a 
2% increase in the parish budget, almost $3,000 compared with last year. This is not a 
tremendous jump compared with last year, but we are having a hard time solving this 
problem ourselves. If we don't receive a Conference Financial Supportive Grant ($7,650) 
and Central's apportionment deduction ($6,774), we will struggle to solve it. 
  
However, remember that we are still surviving and also have some positive signals to 
solve this financial issue, specifically that SCF UMC decided to keep their commitment, 
even though we were changed from 4 to 3 churches in the parish and to extend it to us 
until next December and prepare a $1,200 emergency fund again to help the other 
churches, if they still struggle financially.  
 
 



FROM THE PASTOR CONT…. 
 
Central UMC has kept the inancial stewardship program and Atlas has started a new fundraising event and all 
churches accepted the budget and have tried to overcome this difficulty with faith. Also, the D.S. and the 
conference may try to help us this year, not only spiritually, but also physically too.  
 
In addition, as a leader of the church and as the pastors in the Upper St. Croix 
Parish, we have lots of holy responsibility regarding our financial situation so 
we decided to keep our general offering equally to the church to help cover 
next year’s parish budget increase, even though pastor Ran is now half time and 
we currently still have committed a lot to the churches. We would never shift 
this hardship to our congregation. We want to lead by example as the pastors of 
the parish. 
 
Each church will have a Commitment & Celebration Sunday on November 
11th. (The letter with the pledge card will be sent at the end of October)  
 
Commitment and Stewardship is not merely about money. It is also about how we offer our whole lives to 
God and to the service of the church. We promise to serve the church with our prayers, presence, gifts, 
service, and witness. All five of these things are marks of discipleship. Your promise will help the church in 
managing and maintaining the 2019 church plans, which we have worked hard to budget for this coming 
year. However, if you are uncomfortable with giving after your prayer, please skip it until the next year. We 
honor and respect all your decisions. 
  
Let's go the next step with a humble and faithful heart. I definitely promise that we are going to share and 
celebrate many fruitful ministerial joys with faithful friends and God here. Thanks be to God and thanks to all 
of you. 
 
Blessings,  Rev. Kook Ho Kim & Rev. Ran Yoo 

Top Ten Historical Thanksgiving Facts 

1. Thanksgiving Day is celebrated on the fourth Thursday in 
November in the USA. 

2. Thanksgiving Day is celebrated on the second Monday in October in Canada. 

3. The Plymouth Pilgrims were the first to celebrate the Thanksgiving. 

4. They celebrated the first Thanksgiving Day in the fall of 1621. 

5. The Wampanoag Indians were the people who taught the Pilgrims how to cultivate the 
land. 

6. The Pilgrim leader, Governor William Bradford, had organized the first Thanksgiving feast 
in the year 1621 and invited the neighboring Wampanoag Indians also to the feast. 

7. The state of New York officially made Thanksgiving Day an annual custom in 1817. 

8. The annual Macy's Thanksgiving Day Parade tradition began in the 1920's. 

9. Californians are the largest consumers of turkey in the USA. 

10.By the fall of 1621 only half of the pilgrims, who had sailed on the Mayflower, survived. 
The survivors, thankful to be alive, decided to hold a thanksgiving feast. 



Thanksgiving is inseparable from true prayer; it is almost essentially con-
nected with it. One who always prays is ever giving praise, whether in 
ease or pain, both for prosperity and for the greatest adversity. He blesses 
God for all things, looks on them as coming from Him, and receives them 
for His sake — not choosing nor refusing, liking or disliking, anything, but 
only as it is agreeable or disagreeable to His perfect will. 

John Wesley 

Are we praying? I know we are talking a lot. I know we have concerns. I know we have questions. But 
are we praying? 

And how are we praying? John Wesley reminds us that thanksgiving is inseparable from true prayer. It 
doesn’t matter what our personal opinions might be. It doesn’t matter who we agree with and who we 
disagree with. It doesn’t matter how we feel or what we think. Brothers and sisters, we are to be a 
people of prayer — and by extension, we are to be a people of thanksgiving. 

What thanksgiving prayers do we have to pray at this moment? For one, we should all pray for this 
wonderful church of ours. Many wonder about the future, but regardless of what we might decide, this 
is still God’s church, “working out its own salvation with fear and trembling, for it is God who is at work 
in you, enabling you both to will and to work for God’s good pleasure.” (Philippians 2:12b-13). As our 
Bishops and our Commission on the General Conference and the Judicial Council work faithfully and 
tirelessly to guide our General Conference in seeking wholeness and unity for the future of our church, 
let us never forget who is really in charge. In prayer, trust that truly “all things work together for good 
for those who love God, who are called according to his purpose.” (Romans 8:28). 

We are a people of faith, not fear. Our love for God and our trust in Jesus the Christ form who we are. 
This is not a time to worry about tomorrow, but to be faithful today. Our world still stands in need of the 
good news of Jesus Christ. There is enough pain and suffering, violence and despair — in prayer, we 
ask God to continue to use us to be light in the darkness, and a source of healing, comfort, and grace. 
Let our prayers be filled with thanksgiving for the opportunity to serve. May we constantly pray that 
God may refresh, renew, reenergize, and revitalize us as disciples prepared to transform the world. 

And let us pray to Launch Out! God is calling us to reach new people, more people, to continue to 
serve the people in our churches, and to reach out to those beyond our walls. We have the opportuni-
ty to extend love and healing, mercy and compassion to a broken world. We have the power to use 
our gifts and resources to not only Imagine Wisconsin Anew, but to welcome in the new creation that 
God most desires for our church and world. 

Are we praying? We should pray more — and let our prayer be grounded in thanksgiving. Let us join 
together with gratitude to pray for Launch Out! “Jesus said, ‘Put out into deep water and let your nets 
down… Don’t be afraid; from now on you will fish for people.’” (Luke 5:4,10). Here is our Launch Out! 
prayer: 

 

God of Grace and Promise, help us to put our trust deep into your promises and faithfully respond to 
your call. Strengthen our hearts, our minds, our spirits, and our bodies to be generous. Empower us 
with a vision for new people, new places, and new communities. Grant our churches gifts of new life 
and vitality. Lead us to a ministry of peace, justice, and mercy. Give us wisdom and courage; as we 
boldly launch out! Amen. 

                                         Bishop Hee Soo Jung 



 And all ate and were filled; and they took up twelve baskets full of broken pieces and of the fish. 
Those who had eaten the loaves numbered five thousand men. (Mark 6:42-44 , NRSV)  
 
The story of the loaves and the fishes illustrates God’s abundance. It also illustrates the often 
seen configuration of Stewardship attitudes in our churches.  
 
The needs of the many are great. It is late in the day and Jesus sees that the people are 
hungry and takes compassion on them. Then as now, Jesus tells his disciples to feed his 
people.  
 
The leaders are skeptical. The disciples say, “There isn’t enough. We don’t have enough 
money to buy bread for all these people.”  
 
A few give generously, sacrificially. In the story, a young boy gives up his entire lunch, a 
few loaves and fishes.  
 
Jesus blesses our gifts and multiplies them in ways that are difficult for us to comprehend. 
The few loaves and fishes given to Christ and blessed by him turn out to feed 5,000 with 
baskets of food left over.  
 
Trygve David Johnson has noted, “that the ministry I serve in Christ pivots not on how much I 
have or what I can give, but rather on how much God gives by multiplying what I have.”  
Often at this time of year, when our thoughts turn to Stewardship, our churches act as if there 
is scarcity. Tentatively asking their congregants to give a little from their scarcity. The 
disciples said, “We have nothing here but five loaves and two fish.” But, if we have the right 
Stewardship attitude, then we will experience abundance. “Bring me your nothing, ask for my 
blessing,” says Christ, “and I will turn it into something.”  
 
So this year, let us boldly invite people to abide in the Kingdom of Abundance.  
 
Jim Wells, Wisconsin United Methodist Foundation  

 GIVING  
Abundance: Security in God  

November 2018  

 Visit the Wisconsin  

United Methodist Foundation at  

 

www.wumf.org  or  Facebook/wumf.org  

 

Or call 1-888-903-9863  



Amazon Smile 
 

AmazonSmile is a website operated by Amazon with the same products, prices, and shopping features as 

Amazon.com. The difference is that when you shop on AmazonSmile, the AmazonSmile Foundation will donate 
0.5% of the purchase price of eligible products to the Upper St. Croix Parish. 
 

As we shared last month, between April 1st and June 30th we received $9.35 from Amazon Smile.  This money 
will be used to support our parish’s next generation.  Thank you to those who are using the link below when 
shopping through Amazon.  Please feel free to share this link with anyone you know who shops through Amazon.  

You receive the same products at the same price yet you can make a big difference in supporting our youth! 
 
Copy and past the address below (or click on the link if you’re seeing it electronically) into your browser and then 

bookmark the page for future use.  Once you log into your account you can bookmark that and it will save your 
information if you make that selection!  Thank you for your support! 

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/23-7429002 

 

All Saint’s Sunday  
Sunday, November 4th  

 
Loved ones who have passed on will be lifted up during 

service on Nov. 4th. There are sign up sheets for each church 
to list the names of those love one’s you’d like listed and 

remembered on All Saint’s Sunday 
 

We pray that they are protected by His love and 
 sheltered by His care.  

 
 

UNITED METHODIST STUDENT DAY 
 

 
Sunday, November 25th 

 
Special Offering Envelopes will be 
available to support this ministry.  

https://smile.amazon.com/ch/23-7429002


  Coffee Fellowship   
Nov. 4  Rehbein Family  
Nov. 11 LuAnne Martell  
Nov. 18 Valetta Walton   
Nov. 25 Kay Lamphere  
 
  Altar Flowers   
Nov. 4  Linda Benge & Steve Briggs  
Nov. 11     
Nov. 18 Kayleen Branstad   
Nov. 25     
  
  Acolytes   
Nov. 4      
Nov. 11     
Nov. 18      
Nov. 25     
  
  Sunday School   
Nov. 4  Brad Rehbein  
Nov. 11 Barbara Loomis  
Nov. 18 LuAnne Martell  
Nov. 25     

GRANTSBURG: CENTRAL NEWS 
           Liturgists   
Nov. 4  John Elmgren  
Nov. 11 Carol Drohman 
Nov. 18 Steve Briggs   
Nov. 25 Janet Dahl  
  
  Ushers   
Nov. 4  Floyd & Carol Drohman  
Nov. 11 Valetta Walton 
Nov. 18 Charles Wright   
Nov. 25      
  
  Church Doors on Sundays 
Open       
Close       
 
  Snow Removal  
10/28 & 11/4 
11/11 & 11/18      
11/18 & 12/2     
 
Nov. Counter       

Nov. Potluck        

A Glance at Central’s  
Offering Income through  

September 2018 
Anna Lehne 11/1  
Dorothy Sood 11/2  
Linda Harmon 11/4  
Jozie Paulson 11/4  
Steve Briggs &  
Linda Benge 11/7  
Spencer Bunting 11/10  
Michelle Lund 11/12  
Janelle Zastrow 11/13  
Steve Briggs 11/14  
Linda Benge 11/16  
Alan Roelfs 11/18  
Grace Lehne 11/26  
Blake Reid 11/29  
Don Anderson 11/30  

THANKSGIVING 
It’s not a day 

It’s a lifestyle... 



 

UNITED METHODIST WOMEN’S 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

 Third Annual Heritage Christmas sale will be held 
at the church November 24th from 9am to 
3pm.  There are sign-up sheets on the clipboard for 
donations of food goods and for helpers to work 
before, during and after the sale. 
 

 Annual Christmas Luncheon will be at Central UMC 
December 12th starting at 12:30pm.  Lunch will be 
followed by a Christmas program.  There will be 
sign-up sheets on the clipboard for attendance, 
food contributions and kitchen helpers starting in 
mid-November. 
 

 There will be a 2019 UMW planning meeting during 
coffee hour on December 30th for all members who 
want to join us.  We will discuss programs, studies 
and mission giving in the new year.  
 

 There are no UMW activities planned for 
January.  Relax and enjoy the New Year! 

 
 Our next general meeting will be on February 13th 

at 1pm following kitchen cleaning (10am-noon) and 
bag lunches.  

NOV. MEETING 
Nov. 20 ~ 6:30 pm  

Grantsburg UMC 

GRANTSBURG: MISSIONS & MEETINGS 

 

UM MEN ~ NOVEMBER MEETING 
 

 
Saturday, Nov. 10th 

8:00 AM  
Central UMC 

 
 

Devotions-Art Bistram 
Refreshments-Mike Giles 

NOVEMBER MISSION  
 

Operation Christmas Child.  Information is being 
provided in the weekly bulletins and at church by the 

mission board.  The last day for drop off at Central church 
is November 18, 2018.  Deb will deliver the shoe boxes 
early  Monday morning.   Thank you for your support! 



INCOME TOWARD   
ATLAS’ BUDGET 

 

Offerings:  
Oct. 7  $    385.00 
Oct. 14  $    725.00 
Oct. 21  $    615.00 
Oct. 28  $  Unavailable 
 
Total  $  1725.00 (as of 10/21) 
 

$3278.84 - Needed per Month to cover 
expenses.  Oct. shortage = $1553.84 

 

Thank you for your faithful financial 
support  of the ministry of Atlas 

church! 

atlas NEWS 
           Liturgists   
Nov. 4  Toni Koons  
Nov. 11 Colleen Adams-Schween   
Nov. 18 Roxane Brock   
Nov. 25     
  
  Ushers   
Nov. 4  Roxane Brock  
Nov. 11 Cheryl Olson   
Nov. 18 Wendell Hauble   
Nov. 25     
  
Nov. 18 Maxine Hauble  
 
   Cleaning  
(Note the date starts with the Sunday to be cleaned and 

the rest of that week is your responsibility also.) 

 
11/4  & 11/11 Briana Olson  
11/18   Maxine Hauble   
11/25               
  
 Sunday School  
 (Older/Middle/Primary) 
 

Nov. 4 Mariah Gaffey/Sue Olson/Cheryl Olson 
Nov. 11 Jamie Steffen/Kristie Olson/Mariah Gaffey 

Nov. 18       /Cheryl Olson/Mariah Gaffey 
Nov. 25 Jamie Steffen / /            

ADMINISTRATIVE 
COUNCIL MEETING 

Sunday, Nov. 18 
12:00 pm at Atlas UMC 

Cheryl Olson 11/2  
Margie Mattson 11/3  

Mike Steffen 11/4  
Virginia Melin 11/14  

Beau Gaffey 11/20  
Wesley Skeie 11/21  
Olivia Brock 11/24  

Tanner Gaffey 11/30  

 

Plant Green Ink Jet 
Recycling Program 

 

 
Do you have used ink 
jet cartridges or old 
cell phones? Every 

one that you donate to 
the church provides 
extra money to fund 

Atlas Church’s Minis-
try and outreach.  

 
Thank you for your 
continued support of 

this program!  



LOAVES & FISHES FOOD PANTRY 
Monthly  Report ~ September 2018 

               
Households Served   60  Luck School District   32    
 Adults              100  Unity School District   28    
 Children           23  Other         0   
Total People   123  New Families: Unity 2 Luck 4, Other 0  
     

USDA Food Received         610#   NON-USDA (Donations)  439#         
Groceries Purchased            600#  Volunteer Hours  63.5 

            THANK YOU! 

Items Needed:   Cereal, Canned meats ( 8 grams of protein or higher), Juice and peanut butter. 

LOAVES & FISHES NEEDS OUR 
ONGOING SUPPORT 

 
On Communion Sunday, October 7th you are 
invited to bring food and school supplies for the 
Loaves & Fishes Food Pantry in Luck and 
supplies needed by Atlas Church.  We do keep  a 
basket out for donations brought at any time as 
well.                       
 

November:   
CANNED MEATS 

(Tune, chicken,  

salmon, etc.)  

& 

 

Thanksgiving  
Special Offering  

10% of our tithe will go to support 
the  St. Croix Falls and Luck school 
back-pack program...let us all give 
thanks!  Envelopes will be available 
in the church entry for this offering. 

Important Upcoming Dates for Atlas UMC 

October 27 ~ Youth Group to Feed My Starving Children 
October 28 ~ Kid’s Sunday Funday after services 
November 10 ~ Circuit Charge Conference @ 10:00 in Atlas 
November 11 ~ Commitment Sunday 
November 29 ~ Set-up day for Christmas Coffee 
November 30 ~ Set-up for Christmas Coffee/bake sale 2:00-6:00 
December 1 ~ Annual Christmas Coffee 9:00-1:00 
December 2 ~ Mitten Tree 
December 16 ~ Christmas Program and Pot luck  

DECEMBER MISSION 
 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 
 
We will be collecting shoeboxes through Nov. 11th for Opera-
tion Christmas Child. Information is available at church and in 
the weekly bulletins.  SHOE BOX UPDATE: The pre-made 
shoeboxes will deliver Oct. 30th.  So if you’ve been waiting 
to pick up your shoebox to fill with great items for children 
in need, they will be at each church to pick up Nov. 4! 

MOOLA FOR MILK  
 

We raised $39.59 in September.  

Thank you for your generosity!  



 
 
 

Marjorie  
Broker  

 
11/26  

St. croix falls NEWS 

Liturgists 

 Most of Nov. Karen Sciacca 

 Nov. 18 Sharon Asp 
 
Ushers 

 All of Nov. Jim Andrews 
 
Altar Flowers 

 All of Nov. Marjorie Broker 

 
Coffee Hour  

 Nov. 11  Peter & Kathy Gionis 
 Nov. 18  Administrative Council 
 Nov. 25       

 

Communion / Paraments 

 Nov. 4  Steve & LeAnn Sylvester 
 

Money Counter(s) 

 All of Nov. Jim Andrews 
 

Potluck  Marjorie Broker 
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REMEMBER THE  

FOOD SHELF 
 
On Communion Sundays, you are invited to 
bring in donations for the SCF Food Pantry. 
Canned vegetables, fruit or meat, fruit juice, 
cereal, peanut butter and jelly,   kid-friendly 
soups, personal hygiene items … just be sure your food items 
have not expired.    COMMUNION SUNDAY:  November 4th 

Sunday, November 4th 
11:00 am, Following Service 



KIDS FUN  
SUNDAY 

 

Atlas UMC 
Sunday, November 25th 

12:00 pm 
 

All children are wel-

 
CHARGE CONFERENCE 
Saturday, November 10th 

10:00 am  Atlas UMC 

UPPER ST. CROIX PARISH COMMITMENT SUNDAY 
November 11th 

 

Letters and Pledge Cards will be provide to everyone. 
 

Please prayerfully consider your financial commitment to the 
church...we can’t do it without your support. 

Wednesday, November 28th 
5:00-6:00 pm 
Central UMC 

Thanksgiving Humor…. PARISH YOUTH GROUP  
LOCK-IN 

 
Saturday, Dec. 1 -  
Sunday Dec. 2nd 

St. Croix Falls Parsonage 
 
 

 
DON’T 

MISS OUT 
ON ALL 

THE FUN! 

DECEMBER PARISH MISSION 
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 

Premade shoeboxes available 11/4 at each church! 



Polk County Food Shelves 
 

Amery  
Amery Food Shelf—230 Deronda Street, Amery  
Food Shelf is located in the old Amery Regional Medical Center Building. 
Call (715) 268- 5999 before 12:00 noon on Wednesday. Leave name and 
number on voice mail. Open Thursday 2-6 pm.  
Area of service: Amery school district only  
 
The Congregational Church—201 Harriman Ave. North, Amery  
Food distribution: 9-10:30 am every 2nd Saturday of the month . Registration 
is 7 am to 9:30 am. 715-268-7390 Special note: No economic restr ictions; 
however, a $20.00 donation is asked to help cover the cost of the truck.  
 
Ruby’s Pantry –www.amery.ucc.org or  office.ameryucc@gmail.com  
Area of service: County wide  
 

Dresser  
People Loving People --- 103 E. Main Street, Dresser  
Monday and Saturday 11 am – 1 pm Wednesday 2 pm – 5 pm  
Phone: 715-501-4657  
 

Frederic  
Family Pathways Food Shelf—1100 Wisconsin Ave South, Frederic  
Phone 715-327-4425  
Open Tuesday 9 am—6 pm, Thursday 9 am—6 pm, Saturday 9 am—12pm  
For best service please call for appointment.  
 

Luck  
Loaves and Fishes Interfaith Food Pantry—300 North 1st Street, Luck  
Pantry is located in the back of the DBS Hall  
Open Tuesday & Thursday 11 am—1 pm  
Phone (715) 472-2003  
Area of service: Luck & Unity School Districts  
 

 

Osceola 
 The Open Cupboard Food Shelf—402 2nd Avenue, Osceola  
Call for appointment: 715-294-4357  
Open Monday-Friday 8 am – 5 pm  
(The Open Cupboard also has used furniture & clothing)  
Area of service: Osceola & Dresser school district  
 

St. Croix Falls  
St Croix Falls Food Shelf—809 Pine Street, St Croix Falls 
Phone: 715-483-9138 
Open Monday 9 am—11 am Wednesday 3 pm—6 pm Friday 9 am – 10 am 
Area of service: SCF school district, Dresser elementary, Centuria, Cushing 
& portions of Balsam Lake & Taylors Falls  
 
Family Pathways Food Shelf—2000 US Hwy 8, St Croix Falls  
Phone: 715-483-2920  
Open Monday 9–5 pm, Tuesday 9-5 pm, Wednesday 12 pm– 6 pm, Thursday 
9-5 pm, Friday 9–5 pm, & Saturday 9-Noon  



Burnett County Emergency Food Shelves and Distributions 
 

 
Grantsburg Area Food Shelf  No cost  
Serving residents of the Grantsburg School District 
Open Thursday 9:30am-11:30am; 
EMERGENCIES ONLY on Tuesday 9:30am-11:30am   
Allowed to come 2 times a month    
Located between the Library and the Village Hall Office,  
320 South Brad St., Grantsburg, WI 
 
 
Indianhead Community Action Agency- "Connections"  No cost  
Serving all Burnett County residents 
Open 10am-3pm Monday, Tuesday & Friday   
Located in Webster next to the Holiday Gas Station 
(715) 866-8151 
 
 
Ruby`s Food Shelf- Siren  No cost  
Serving residents of the Siren & Webster School Districts 
Open 10:00am-2pm Monday & Friday 
        10:00am-4pm Wednesday 
        Closed Thursday 
 
**You`re asked to be there at least 30 minutes before close 
Located at 24534 State Hwy 35/70 (Ruby`s Secondhand) 
(715)349-RUBY (7829) 
 
 
Ruby`s Monthly Food Distributions   Bring own boxes or baskets  Donation: $20 
For dates, times, and locations (no location restrictions at this time), visit  http://
www.rubyspantry.org/distribution/distschedule.htm 
 
 
Second Harvest Food Distribution  No cost 
First and Third Thursday of every month 
Starts at 11:00am until food is gone 
Located at Connections in Webster  
(next to the Holiday Gas Station) 
This distribution is offered to anyone in need of food; please help get the word out 
 
 
St. Croix Chippewa Commodities Distribution  
24663 Angeline Ave., Webster 
349-2195, Becky Reynolds 
Food distribution: Monday to Thursday 7:30am-4:30pm 
(Native American Income Eligible Only) 
Closed first week of each month for inventory. Can only receive one time per month. A va-
riety of items are available each month and may include canned meats; juice; canned 
foods; dry goods; frozen meats; cheese; rice and pasta; fresh produce. 

http://www.rubyspantry.org/distribution/distschedule.htm
http://www.rubyspantry.org/distribution/distschedule.htm
http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjQxJz21rnNAhVD7yYKHcrMCCQQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.toumc.org%2Ftemplates%2Fdefault.asp%3Fid%3D44015%26PID%3D610353&bvm=bv.124817099,d.eWE&psig=AFQjCNHK5OnqUgCw7
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